April 15,2025 Start Time: 6:00 P.M.

Council met for the Regular meeting in council chambers located at 45 Main St, Greenwich OH 44837. Additional members present were Fiscal Officer Karley Binger, Acting Village Administrator Mike Krugman, Chief of Police Pat Fox, and Solicitor Steve Palmer.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call: King - Yes, Wilson - Yes, Lueck - Yes, Beverly - Yes, Phillips - Yes, Hunter - Yes

The council approved meeting minutes from April 01, 2025 council meeting.

Invited Guests:

Comments from the floor:

Cles Inmon mentioned that the Easter egg hunt put on by G.I.G. went well over the weekend.

Committee council reports & Village Representative Reports:

Records Retention Commission is set to meet May 6, 2025, at 5:45pm

There will not be a park meeting held before the next council meeting.

Fiscal Officer report:

Disbursements from 03/15/2025-04/15/2025 of \$72,360.05 were approved.

Administrator's report:

Mike Krugman discussed the update on the new bathrooms at field one. Also, the police department's roof will need to be replaced. It is currently leaking.

Police report:

Chief Pat Fox mentioned that the new police car should hopefully arrive by the end of May. Also, the speeding tickets will keep getting issued and posted to Facebook if they continue being excessive.

There was a complaint about litter being disposed of between Orchard and Senior Drive mentioned.

Solicitors' report:

Mr. Palmer had housekeeping items that consisted of asking for unanimous consent to move 2025-R-18 to the tail end of the meeting and to enter executive discussion to discuss and consider the dismissal of a public employee. No objections to his request.

Mayors' report:

Cemetery meetings regarding the expansion will need to be had.

Legislation:

Resolution 2025-R-19 an emergency resolution to final appoint Jason E. Bush to the police department was adopted.

Mr. Palmer expressed his satisfaction with Jason Bush's work. The mayor and R. Wilson agreed.

Resolution 2025-R-20 an emergency resolution to final appoint Kyle S. Sheehan to the police department was adopted

Mr. Palmer also expressed his satisfaction with Kyle S. Sheehan's work. The mayor agreed.

Mr. Palmer asked for unanimous consent to remove 2025-R-2021 temporary from the agenda. No objections.

Resolution 2025-R-22 an emergency resolution to allow the village administrator to enter into an agreement with Trainco for CDL training and a tuition reimbursement agreement between the village administrator and utility workers. The resolution was adopted.

The council approved the second reading declaring that it is necessary to levy a tax renewal for parks and recreation at 1.6 mills as estimated by the county auditor and that the taxing authority will proceed with the submission of the question of the tax to the electors.

The council approved the second reading declaring that it is necessary to levy a tax renewal for current expenses at 1.6 mills as estimated by the county auditor and that the taxing authority will proceed with the submission of the question of the tax to the electors.

The council approved the second reading declaring that it is necessary to levy a tax renewal for cemetery at 1.25 mills as estimated by the county auditor and that the taxing authority will proceed with the submission of the question of the tax to the electors.

The council approved the second reading of the resolution, adding holidays on the calendar for the full-time village employees.

The council approved the first reading of the resolution prescribing the time and place of meetings of village council.

The council approved the first reading accepting the proposal and authorizing the village administrator to enter into an agreement with Rumpke of Ohio.

New business:

The council discussed getting signs bought so that ordinances can be hung at the cemetery. Also, J. Hunter mentioned that the park committee also wants similar signs for the park so that information can be shared with the public.

There was a motion to allow the purchase of 2 signs for the park and 1 sign for the cemetery, each sign not exceeding \$1200 each. All of the council approved. The signs will have a locked enclosure so the messages/advertising can be changed.

- J. Hunter asked for approval to start receiving funding for the park concert and to start advertising for the concert. All of the council approved.
- D. Beverly brought up the concern and need to begin getting the cemetery expansion planned out. A meeting was set for April 22, 2025 at 6:00 pm in the council chambers.

Confirmation of the next meeting: on May 6th at 6:00pm.

Mr. Palmer asked the council to consider entering into executive session to discuss the discipline or demotion of a public employee. There was no request for a public hearing by the public employee. D. Beverly made a motion; R. Wilson seconded the motion.

After entering back into the regular meeting, the Resolution 2025-R-18 was revisited. This resolution was approved by all the council and the resolution was adopted.

Mr. Palmer announced that he gave all records discussed in the executive session to the council clerk.

Adjournment:

R. Wilson made a motion to adjourn, and D. Beverly seconded the motion. All approved.

Adjournment at 6:43pm